



Established 1894

Angmering Parish Council

The Corner House
The Square
Angmering
West Sussex BN16 4EA

Telephone/Answerphone 01903 772124
E-mail: admin@angmering-pc.gov.uk
Website: www.angmeringparishcouncil.gov.uk

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY, LEISURE, ENVIRONMENT AND WELLBEING COMMITTEE HELD AT ANGMERING LIBRARY ON WEDNESDAY 26 APRIL 2017

Present: Councillors Mike Hill-Smith; Bill Evans; Mike Jones; Norma Harris; Susan Francis; Nikki Hamilton-Street; Paul Bicknell; Roger Phelon (Chairman)

In attendance: Claire Fullman, Committee Clerk.

16/064 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from Councillor David Marsh.

16/065 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

There were no declarations made.

16/066 APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Committee's meeting held on 22nd February 2017 were agreed as a correct record of the proceedings and were signed by the Chairman

16/067 THE COMMITTEE CLERK'S REPORT ON ANY MATTERS NOT INCLUDED ON THIS AGENDA

4.1 The Action List was received with the following comments:

Minute Number 16/061, School Working Party – Cllr Phelon said that he had emailed all Councillors not on the Community, Leisure, Environment and Wellbeing Committee to ask if any wanted to join the Schools Working Party. No other councillors expressed an interest at that time in joining Cllr's Marsh; N Hamilton-Street; Hill-Smith and Harris on the Schools Working Party. After discussion, Cllr Francis asked if we need a working party as there was no justification for another school at the moment. It was decided to have the working party formed for when the need arises.

4.2 The Committee Clerk informed all members present of the vandalism that had occurred at the Discovery Play Area over the weekend of 22nd April 2017 where a supporting leg of a swing bay was sawn in half. Cllr Hamilton-Street mentioned that the Parish Council Ground Staff, Roy Squires, responded as instantly as possible over the weekend after seeing a post on social media and expressed thanks for his attention to his work during the weekend.

16/068 PUBLIC CONSULTATION

There were no members of the public present.

16/069 QUESTIONS ARISING FROM THE ALREADY CIRCULATED MINUTES OF THE SUB-COMMITTEE

1. Community Facilities Sub-committee – There were no questions asked.
2. Resilience Sub-committee – There were no questions asked.

16/070 ANGMERING COMMUNITY CENTRE

The quotations were considered by all members present. It was **PROPOSED** by Cllr Phelon, **SECONDED** by Cllr Harris and **AGREED** by **ALL** to make recommendation to Full Council to

go with the quotation for £853.22 for the electrical work at the Angmering Community Centre. **CF**

16/071 EVENTS

BMX Event

All members present discussed the possibility of holding another BMX event. The Committee Clerk provided an update saying that contact had been made with BTN BMX Co about holding the event and informed that to hold a professional league racing the track would have to cater for 6-8 racers at a time. Cllr Hamilton-Street informed all the track rules were on the British Cycling page and that she would forward the link to the Committee Clerk to look into. Action for the Committee Clerk to find out what Brighton BMX Co and S N Jenks could do for a BMX event. **CF**

An update was given to all members present of the current arrangements for the St Peter & St Paul Annual Fair. Cllr Jones said after this year's event a working party should be considered for the organisation of the 2018 fair. Cllr Hamilton-Street expressed concern of the workload on the day of the chair and 2 office workers. Cllr Phelon asked if an email had been sent to all councillors asking for volunteers for the day. Committee Clerk to email all Councillors requesting their availability for the day. **CF**

16/072 MATTERS REQUIRING CONSIDERATION AT FUTURE MEETINGS OF:

- 1)** This Committee – None
- 2)** Full Council – Angmering Community Centre Electrical Work. **CF**
- 3)** Resilience Sub-committee – None
- 4)** Community Facilities Sub-committee – None

16/073 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting on Wednesday 28th June 2017 was noted by all members

The meeting concluded at 21:07

.....
Chairman

Date.....